CONSTANTIA KLOOF NORTH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION
(“CKN“)
MINUTES OF THE CKN MEETING HELD AT 23 BOOMGOM STREET
ON 20 SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 19H30
 

PRESENT               
John Baisley, Keith Moore, Nicole Leonette, Harry van Buuren, Frik Prinsloo, Henry McKenzie, Elna McKenzie, Joy van Winsen, Surine Fourie, Anne Brown, Stephen Brown, Jenny Cooke

APOLOGIES         - none received.                                                    

WELCOME 

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.  

CRIME STATISTICS
The Chairman discussed the Crime Stats as given for the year 2015/2016 in Honeydew. Hijackings are up in our area, not only in driveways but also at stop streets and robots. Armed robberies have also increased.  Burglaries are our biggest problem in this area. The Station Commander for Honeydew has been moved, and they are now looking for a new Commander.

Our figures for August are 2 burglaries and one armed robbery when access was gained from Hendrik Potgieter.  In September so far we have had one burglary.
DOWRY / SECURITY 
Our security provider continues with its services.   We have had a guard on a bicycle for 17 days and this extra visibility seems to be effective. He will finish on Friday and then be used again during the school holidays.

Dowry ran a special operation last week to go through all the bushy and secluded areas.

Stickers for cars have been ordered.

FINANCES
In the absence of the Treasurer, the Chairman reported that the financial balances of the Associations which are sufficient to meet current expenditure.

We will request residents to add R50 to their contributions for October, November and December to go towards the Christmas bonuses for our security guards.

CAMERAS

New boards on the cameras have been sponsored by Dowry and the blackboard at the entrance will be erected soon.  

The camera at the eastern side of Constantia Drive has been moved and is now at the creche next to Toytown.  We are also looking to get more cameras.  
DOMESTIC WATCH

A meeting will be arranged in the near future.

AREA MAINTENANCE
Frik reported that the Kroton fence has been repainted.  Louis and Surine were thanked for the loan of a painter to help Frik and Morgan.
GENERAL
Lorin will be asked to organise the Trick or Treat at Halloween as in the past it has been a great success.  
We also discussed the possibility of having a bring and braai in the park sometime in November. 

There are not a lot of houses for sale in the area, and we have a number of new members who have just moved in.
There being no further issues to discuss, the Chairman thanked the attendees and declared the meeting closed. 

The date and venue of the next meeting will be advised.

